Minutes of the Regular Meeting of the Board of Commissioners

Sycamore Park District
Tuesday, August 28, 2012                                                                          
President Strack called the meeting to order at 6:00 p.m. 
The roll was called with Commissioners Graves, Owens, Tucker and Strack present.  Commissioner Schulz was absent.  Staff members present were Bart Desch, Jeff Donahoe, Jeanette Freeman, Dan Gibble, Jackie Hienbuecher and Kirk Lundbeck.  
Guests at the Board meeting were:
Mary Jo McAdams – CAC
Greg Martin – CAC

Derke Price – Ancel Glink - Counsel

Regular and Consent Agenda Approval –
Motion  


Commissioner Graves moved to approve the Regular and Consent Agenda.  
Commissioner Tucker seconded the Motion.  
Voice Vote

President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent.


Approval of Minutes –
Motion  

Commissioner Tucker moved to approve the July 24, 2012 Regular Meeting Minutes and July 24, 2012 Executive Session Minutes with the Executive Session Minutes remaining confidential.  
Commissioner Graves seconded the Motion.  
Voice Vote

President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent.
Petition and Public Comment   - None
Claims and Accounts Approval
Motion  


Commissioner Tucker moved to approve and pay the bills in the amount of $211,637.88. 
Commissioner Graves seconded the Motion.  
Roll Call
President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent.
Correspondence – 

· DCEDC – Paul Borek
· DeKalb County Community Foundation – Dan Templin

· Justin Curran
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Positive Feedback/Reports
· President Strack noted that Commissioner Owens has submitted his request to resign from the Board.  There are many positive things that have happened since he has been on the Board.  He appreciates the fact that Commissioner Owens has supported the activities of the Board as a whole.  

· Commissioner Tucker thanked Commissioner Owens for his contributions.

· Commissioner Graves thanked him also and noted he wished he would reconsider.  He also thanked the staff for all their efforts and the Board appreciates it.

· President Strack noted that he and Director Gibble discussed doing a snapshot of the District.  This might include an annual report to go out to the public possibly in the brochure.  He asked the Board to think about what they would like included and what type of message they want delivered to the public. 
Department Presentations

Superintendent of Recreation Bart Desch – Sycamore Park District 90th Anniversary.  Superintendent of Recreation Desch handed out some ideas the committee has come up with so far.  The committee consists of himself, Kirk Lundbeck, and Lisa White.  They are trying to have events throughout the year starting in January.  There will be a geocache/treasure hunt, a bike rally and an ice cream social.  They are thinking about a photo contest which will run all year.  There will possibly be 90th Year monthly specials year round.  They are trying to have a 90th Year Golf Scramble.  There will be additional smaller things throughout the year all celebrating the 90th Year for the Park District.  The Board felt this is a great plan . 
Old Business –

Update on Electricity Contract – President Strack noted the Board had given approval last month to bid out the electricity.  Director Gibble noted when he has the final contract he will bring to the Board for formal approval.   With the new contract we will be seeing a savings of approximately $7200 per year.  We will also be receiving refunds on current bills with the renewal.  
Revised Board Operations Manual – President Strack noted this clarifies the changes from the Board that were already discussed.   Director Gibble noted this was the final version that the Board had already approved.

Pond Maintenance Standards – Superintendent of Parks & Facilities Donahoe brought to the Board the standards that have been discussed already and would like the Board to finalize this.   President Strack noted this establishes ground rules for the property owners.  Director Gibble noted he has heard from residents the improvement they have seen in the care of the ponds.  When the standards are approved, there will be an open house for the residents.  
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Pond Maintenance Standards- cont’d – 
Motion  

Commissioner Tucker made a motion to approve the Pond Maintenance Standards as presented. Commissioner Graves seconded the Motion.  

Voice Vote

President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.   Commissioner Schulz was absent.  

Update on Septic Connections – Director Gibble noted this relates to the disconnection from our tile for the properties on Airport Road and Hilltop.  He met with the County Health Department.  The County has done a review of all the properties.  There are only two homes that remain connected to our tile.  One is currently not occupied that is going on the market.  The County Health Department has notified the realtor and the bank along with posting at the property regarding the requirement that the property have a stand alone system being approved by the County Health Department before being occupied.  They would like the District to cap that one.  The other property is occupied and had applied for a permit.  Nothing has happened on this property yet.  The County Health Department recommends the District capping this one also.  Director Gibble is recommending getting a quote to locate the two lines and capping them.  The County has notified the property owners they have 30 days to comply and will be taken to court if not compliant.  The Board agreed to have staff move forward with disconnection. Staff will get a quote from the person who did the prior work in the area, and proceed.
Ordinance Regarding Encroachment in Parks – Director Gibble noted property owners in Parkside have made improvements on Park District property.  He has been working with them regarding this.  He has also been discussing this matter with our Counsel, Derke Price. The property owners have been offered a license agreement that would be carried with the property from owner to owner.  Some owners have been positive regarding this, but others are putting this off.   There is an ordinance in front of the Board which  forbids encroachments.  Derke Price notes the ordinance gives flexibility to the District.  Sometimes the property owners don’t realize they are on District property.  The ordinance sets the stage for dealing with property owners.  Director Gibble noted some property owners have put things on the District property that inhibits our mowing.  He noted that there are a few properties that we need to deal with right away.  
Motion  

Commissioner Graves made a motion to approve Ordinance # 05-2012. Commissioner Tucker seconded the Motion.  


Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent.  
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New Business-
Ordinance Regarding Conduct in Park – Director Gibble noted that counsel recommended having a conduct ordinance.  This allows for us to dictate what we accept as appropriate behavior in our parks.  He noted the police would like to have this also when they patrol.   Counsel Derke Price noted this is broad and the District can tailor to our needs.  Director Gibble asked the Board to review and let him know if they want anything else in it.  He will then discuss with Counsel, and bring it back to the Board for review.  Further, a project that lies ahead is getting all of Sycamore Park District’s ordinances in a central location.  Currently, it is not known where all of those are.
Action Regarding Current Encroachments – Director Gibble noted the Board can go into Executive Session with Counsel to discuss this if they feel the need.  Otherwise he would like the Board to discuss and communicate to him and Derke how they want to proceed with the four property owners with whom there are still issues in Parkside, before proceeding to other neighborhoods.  At the last Board meeting the Board had wanted the homeowners to accept the license agreement or remove any encroachments by year end. Counsel Derke Price noted that two of the property owners are interfering with the District operation.  He is suggesting that these encroachments be removed.  He also noted that Director Gibble has been working with these property owners and some are not cooperating.  There was consensus on the Board that these encroachments need to be removed.   
Motion  

Commissioner Tucker made a motion for Director Gibble to take the steps necessary to resolve the issues by year end.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Graves.  

Voice Vote
President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent. 

Capital Funds Update – Director Gibble informed the Board there are three items of cost that have come up that he will be bringing to the Board next month to consider paying from Capital.  President Strack asked about the tennis courts.  Director Gibble noted he is in the process of hiring an engineer to do the bid specifications for the tennis court and parking lot at Old Mill.  This will then go out for bid and come back to the Board for approval at a later date.
Adoption of Parking Stall/Sign Template – Director Gibble noted this is coming from the ADA Transition plan and recommendation from RAC.  We need a template for parking and signs for parking spaces not including the buildings at this point.  This is based on the Illinois and Federal requirements.  This was also reviewed by RAC and provided by the States Attorney’s office.  Director Gibble noted this will standardize it for us.  Director Gibble will also have the Sycamore Police Chief review this.  
Motion  

Commissioner Graves made a motion to approve adoption of the parking stall/sign template.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Tucker.  

Voice Vote
President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent. 
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Petition and Public Comment –None

Adjournment
Motion

The Board adjourned the Regular Session to go into Executive Session at 6:52 p.m. on a

motion made by Commissioner Tucker for the reason listed below.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Owens.

Roll Call
President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All commissioners present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent. 

#3
The selection of a person to full a public office, as defined in this Act, including a vacancy in a public office, when the public body is given power to appoint under law or ordinance, or the discipline, performance or removal of the occupant of a public office, when the public body is given power to remove the occupant under law or ordinance.

The Board convened to Executive Session at 6:55 p.m. The roll was called with Commissioners Graves, Owens, Tucker and Strack present along with Director Gibble and Recording Secretary Freeman.   Commissioner Schulz was absent.
Motion
The Board adjourned the Executive Session at 7:01 p.m. and reconvened to Regular Session on a motion made by Commissioner Tucker.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Schulz.
Roll Call

President Strack called for a roll call to approve the motion.  All Commissioners 


present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent. 
Motion

The Board adjourned the Regular Session at 7:01 p.m. on a motion made by Commissioner 
Graves.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Tucker.
Voice Vote


President Strack called for a voice vote to approve the motion.  All Commissioners 


present voted Aye.  Motion carried 4-0.  Commissioner Schulz was absent.
Respectfully Submitted,
Jeanette Freeman
Recording Secretary
Sycamore Park District
